

## Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero@coastalnet.com



October-November 2006

Dear Co-laborers in Christ,

Thankful greetings from Mission Aero in the wonderful name of our Lord!

"O give thanks unto the LORD; for He is good: for his mercy endureth forever." Psalm136:1 What a wonderful season of the year is before us... Thanksgiving, followed closely by Christmas! It is a time to transition the normal grind of life, and to reflect on God's goodness; and to remember His unspeakable gift to mankind... Immanuel... God with us! We shall enjoy the benefits now, and for all eternity!

>> We had the joy of having a work team from Livingston Baptist Church here to help out just before school started. We put gravel on the road, cut down some trees as well as trimming back others, and mowing and trimming the airfield. The church family and the High School boys class recently gave funds to help replace some runway lights and get them working again. >> George Pine and family are still in residence and he is building flight time to meet requirements prior to beginning his Instrument rating. >> Sam Sanderlin and family arrived the first week of October, and we began an intensive month of Instrument training. He graduated one month later, and is back on the deputation trail. >> We have a number of missionaries planning to train with us starting the first week of December, and into next year. Larry Sexton, Bart Case, and Jim Poelman will be working on Instrument ratings. Richard Badgett and David Helzerman are planning to pursue Commercial licenses . >> Bob Vallier flew in, and Richard Badgett drove in, for recurrent flight training, and we also changed the oil in Bob's airplane. He was also a great blessing in helping us convert our books to computer. >> Making good progress towards our runway extension has been another encouragement! Many thanks to my friend, John McKay for his excellent help!

What a great privilege, and what a real joy it is to us to have a part in the preparation and training of God's choice servants... missionaries to the uttermost parts! Eph 4:11&12 It is so exciting to hear of souls being saved around the world through missionary aviation! Please pray for safety in training and travel, for fruitfulness in ministry, and that we will continue to have the good health to serve our Lord. Pray also for the Jim Parvis family on deputation, for their monthly support, and for their preparation to join us here on staff at Mission Aero. Pray especially for a friend and neighbor, Brad for salvation.

Wishing you all a most blessed Thanksgiving!

Under HIS' Wings, ( bull to ) onnie